
From: Kara Sheehan [mailto:ksheehan@nuw.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 22 March 2017 6:05 PM 
To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP; AMOD 

Cc: roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au; Stephen Smith; paula.colquhoun@mitologroup.com.au; Jason 
Leonardis; Paul Dugan; EYIZ, Sezen; LUBY, Catherine; accounts@potatoessa.com.au; 

Anthony.jackson@carter-spencer.com.au; aplnpear@ozemail.com.au; Brent Ferguson; 

Chris.mossman@mk.com.au; Estha van der Linden; hpa@adam.com.au; 
Jason.donnelly@nwlawyers.com.au; Jordan.brooke-barnett@ausveg.com.au; 

julian.arndt@ablawyers.com.au; Karen Van Gorp; Kate.Sheridan@mk.com.au; kiegal@bigpond.com; 
Kieran.Jack@afei.org.au; Kylie Dunn; KPearsall@nff.org.au; kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; 

nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; paula.thomson@afei.org.au; robbiedavis@potatoessa.com.au; 
roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au; Ruchi Bhatt; SMcKinnon@nff.org.au; 

Tass.Angelopoulos@nwlawyers.com.au; Paul White 

Subject: RE: AM2016/25 - Horticulture Award 2010  

 
Dear Commissioner,  
 
I refer to the above proceeding and the directions issued on 12 September 2015.  
 
The NUW and AWU respectfully request an extension of time to file its materials in relation to the 
application by Mitolo and others from 7 April 2017 until 21 April 2017. We request that this extension 
be granted in relation to all parties who are otherwise required to file their materials by 7 April. 
 
The NUW will not be in a position to file its materials on 7 April 2017. If the extension is granted, our 
materials will be filed on 21 April 2017, approximately 2 months prior to the first hearing date on 20 
June 2017. On this basis, we believe it is unlikely that granting the extension will prejudice the 
proponents of the application or the other interested parties. 
 
We have contacted the parties involved in this proceeding and have been advised that the following 
parties do not oppose an extension 7 April 2017 until 21 April 2017: 

         Mitolo Group Pty Ltd and Maranello Trading Pty Ltd; 

         AI Group;  

         The NFF;  

         Voice of Horticulture; and  

         Potatoes South Australia.  

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Kara Sheehan | National Industrial Officer 
National Union of Workers 
833 Bourke Street, Docklands VIC 3008 
Tel: (03) 9287 1811 | Mob: 0438 534 769 | Fax: (03) 9287 1717 
Email: ksheehan@nuw.org.au  
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